3233 The Boulevard, Westmount, Quebec H3Y 1S4 Tel.: (514) 935-9352 Fax: (514) 935-1721 www.thestudy.qc.ca

May 25, 2021

Dear Parents,

This letter is to inform you that a positive test result for COVID-19 has been declared in a high school student. We were advised of this news this evening. The student was last in school yesterday, Monday, May 24th to write an AP exam. The students in the class, their siblings and teachers have been asked to remain home and will learn online until we hear further directives from Santé Publique.

As per our Reopening Plan, these emergency protocols have been taken:

- Our Emergency Health Officer, Mona Bosnakyan, has reached out to Santé Publique for further directives and we
 will follow their guidance.
- In addition to our ongoing daily COVID-19 sanitation procedures, a location specific disinfection is part of our protocol in all potentially affected areas.
- Our Emergency C-19 team has met and please be assured that we will keep you informed of any developments.

The school remains open and we continue to be vigilant in applying all necessary measures to prevent transmission. We continue to maintain our class bubbles and we will continue to follow and enforce all of our specific protocols, as well as the protocols recommended by Santé Publique.

Your ongoing cooperation continues to be important. Please remain attentive in the monitoring of your state of health and that of your daughter. We encourage you to consult the health authorities' online COVID-19 Symptom Self-Assessment Tool. To find a testing clinic, call the info-COVID line at 514-644-4545 or see the testing section on the Santé Montréal Website: https://santemontreal.qc.ca/en/public/coronavirus-covid-19/

We remain committed to transparency and we will continue to keep you informed on all matters related to COVID-19 positive cases confirmed within The Study. Rest assured that we are monitoring the situation closely and in collaboration with our local health authorities. Our number one priority is the health and safety of our students, staff and their families.

Again, thank you for your collaboration and understanding,

Kim McInnes

Head of School

Pin M'Innes